OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK

SUBLETTE, KS APRIL 1, 2019

The Governing Body of the City of Sublette, Kansas met in regular session at City Hall at 7:00 p.m. with Mayor Lawrence Hoerman presiding and the following members of the City Council present: James Barber, Tom Stoppel, Leon Birney, Dylan Shotton and Sterling Hall. Also present were City Superintendent Daylen Elsey, UnderSheriff Denton Unruh, Assistant Fire Chief John Hall and City Clerk Jeannie Trigg.

The minutes of the last regular and special meeting were approved, with the addition to the special meeting minutes that Chapters 3-14 of the City Code book were reviewed, as distributed with a motion by Councilmember Shotton, seconded by Councilmember Birney. The motion carried 5-0.

Under Sheriff Denton Unruh was present to give the monthly law enforcement report.

Assistant Fire Chief John Hall was present to give monthly fire report. The firemen received \$7,000.00 more grant money to go toward radios. He discussed ordering some more radios. He discussed repairs on the city tanker firetruck that is at Central Power Diesel, he will go to Liberal to check on repairs and cost and report back to the Council.

City Clerk Trigg presented pool manager and lifeguard applications. A motion was made by Councilmember Hall, seconded by Councilmember Shotton to hire Jaime McVey as the Pool Manager at the rate of \$15.00 an hour. She will be responsible for concessions, cleaning, swim lessons, daily operations and lifeguards. A motion was made by Councilmember Hall seconded by Councilmember Shotton to rehire Noah Horinek, Jessica Schield, Tea Stoppel, Riley Frank and Reagan Frank, with a \$.25 an hour raise for returning guards; Noah Horinek at the rate of \$8.00 an hour, Jessica Schield at the rate of \$7.75 an hour, and Tea Stoppel, Riley Frank, Reagan Frank at the rate of \$7.50 an hour, new lifeguard hires Brekken Hoffman, Janae Condo-MyChelly, Alex Vogts and Malachi Trevino at the rate of \$7.25 an hour. The motion carried 5-0. Whitney Hampton will do the lifeguard training for the guards; City will pay the Red Cross certification fee. The pool will open on June 3rd.

Superintendent Elsey gave the monthly water report. He discussed options for cleaning the water tower. He informed the Council that he had someone come look at the plaster on the pool for repairs, he is waiting on bid from them. He discussed wells. He discussed with the Council his conversation with Doug Helmke concerning letter to Kevin and Becky Morris concerning our point of diversion vested rights application.

Attorney Lynn Koehn discussed his meeting with Andy Cauthon concerning his property cleanup.

The Council continued on the City Code Book, reviewed Chapter 15.

Mayor Hoerman informed the Council that the Budget Work Session is scheduled for June 24^{th} a 5:30.

A motion was made by Councilmember Hall, seconded by Councilmember Stoppel to approve and allow payment of the bills as distributed. The motion carried 5-0.

Councilmember Stoppel made a motion to adjourn at 9:22 p.m., seconded by Councilmember Barber. The motion carried 5-0.

CITY CLERK

JEANNIE S. TRIGG